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PIACB-18-05 

January 19, 2018 

Maryland Department of Transportation 

State Highway Administration 

(Jarrod Sharp, Complainant) 

 

For the third time, we address Complainant Jarrod Sharp’s allegations about fees that the 

Maryland Department of Transportation, State Highway Administration (MDOT/SHA) has estimated 

for responding to his request for documents under the Public Information Act.  A partial history of his 

PIA requests to the agency, and its responses, appears in PIACB-18-02 (October 6, 2017) and PIACB-

17-15 (August 31, 2017), where we addressed the rates that this agency used in its preliminary 

estimates. There, we generally found that the agency’s rates for staff time were reasonable but advised 

the agency to ensure that contractor costs reflect actual costs to the agency incurred in responding to 

the request. In PIACB-18-02, we noted that the Complainant had requested the same documents—“any 

and all SHA emails that contain text which refers or relates to Jarrod Sharp”—five times since March 

2017.  

In October 2017, after we issued our opinion in PIACB-18-02, the Complainant asked 

MDOT/SHA for the same records again. The agency responded to the Complainant’s most recent 

request with an estimate and a statement that he had made 22 PIA requests since March 2017.1  Soon 

thereafter, the Complainant filed this complaint, in which he alleged that the agency’s estimate was 

“obscene and unsupported by fact or law.”  The complaint contains no other allegation as to why the 

agency’s estimate should be deemed “unreasonable” under GP § 4-1A-05 2 or what had changed since 

we issued our opinion. The agency responded to the complaint. We scheduled a teleconference with 

                                                 
1 In its October 23, 2017 response to the requestor, the agency stated that it had completed two of his 

requests in under 2 hours and provided records at no charge, that it had provided estimates for the 

remaining requests, that many requests were duplicative, that the scope of some were narrowed to 

reduce the cost to Complainant, and that the agency had closed the many requests for which it had 

provided estimates to which Complainant had not responded with payment. Those estimates ranged 

from $61.38 to the $12,442.92 estimate that we addressed in PIACB 18-02.  
2 Citations to GP are to the General Provisions Article of the Maryland Annotated Code (2014, 

2017 Supp.). 
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the Complainant and the custodian in December 2017. Complainant advised our staff late on the night 

before the conference that he would not attend it because he had scheduled an overseas trip. He asked 

for a postponement. We re-scheduled the teleconference for January 10, 2018. Complainant later 

advised our staff that he was not available, that he wished to dismiss the complaint, and that a 

conference was no longer necessary.   

 

We close this matter as withdrawn by the Complainant. Further, in view of the above, we will 

not entertain any renewed complaint from him about this agency’s estimates for the cost of producing 

the documents described in the request at issue here.  

 

 

     Public Information Act Compliance Board 
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